PALOMINAS ELEMENTARY SCHOOL DISTRICT #49 P.O. Box 38 Hereford, AZ 85615

WELCOME TO KINDERGARTEN!!

Dear Parents/Guardians:

We are looking forward to having your child in the Palominas Elementary School District. Here are a few details to get ready for the beginning of school:

The State of Arizona requires that within 2 hours of the start of the school day, all absentees must be called. **Please** help us by calling before 7:30 A.M. to report your child's absences on the answering machine at 366-6204, extension 301 for Palominas Elementary or extension 201 for Coronado Elementary.

PLEASE NOTE:

Palominas does have a dress code and it must be followed. A copy is attached in this packet.

Medications may **NOT** be transported to or from school by a student. The parent must bring the medication to school and a medications form must also be filled out to administer.

Kindergarten students are not let off the bus without an adult at the bus stop. If no adult is there, the child will be returned to the school office for pick up. If you feel comfortable and confident that your child can be let off the bus alone, a note to that effect needs to be on file in the school office.

A student cannot change their own bus stop or stay after school for pick up unless there is a note from the parent/guardian. Phone calls initiated by students will not be allowed for these purposes, so *PLEASE* remember to send a note. Also, the parent or emergency contact listed by you can pick up your child from school <u>unless</u> there is a note telling us something different.

THANK YOU FOR YOUR COOPERATION AND SUPPORT!